
PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE
The golf season is well under way and now is the time to be

using good public relations and communication skills with your
members or with the golfers at your course. These next three
or four months provide the highest demand on our abilities to
explain, promote, encourage, discourage, relate, or in short
communicate the events that take place in order to provide the
best golf turf possible. We should all strive to improve these
skills in order to provide a smooth and successful golfmg season.
What about the employees that work directly under you? How
are you doing in the area of communication with these people?
A superintendent is only going to be successful if the lines of
communication are open between he and his staff. Listen to what
your staff tells you with an attentive ear. Some of the best ideas •
at the Grounds Department at Riverside Golf Club have come
from members of my own crew.

What about public relations? This is the time when we can
and should be as visible to the players as possible. This means
having conversation with them on the course, in the grill, or
in the Pro Shop. Speaking of the Pro Shop, how well do you
communicate with this person? Remember, he sees almost every
golfer that plays your course, and that means he can be an ex-
cellent vehicle of communication to them for you. What about
the Manager? Certainly the same case holds true for this depart-
ment head as well. His support for your operation can be very
important and his lines of communication to the members or
golfers are as many and varied as that of the Golf Pro. Good
working relations between department heads is crucial to a suc-
cessful golf season, not only for you but for the golfers as well.

One last thing I would like to mention. I remember back a
few years ago when Bob Williams gave a talk at a Midwest
Clinic in which he advised us all not to forget to "stop and smell
the roses". We tend to be a very intense group during the
season, often by necessity' concentrating so strongly on our jobs
that we may overlook the fact that it is summer and we too have
a right to enjoy that time of year with our family and friends.
So this year, when work at the course seems in a whirlwind,
try taking some of Bob's advice before the roses fade and sum-
mer passes you by!
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